
Community and Junior College Library Section 
Quarterly Report to the NCLA Executive Board:  February 12, 2013 

The Officers of the Community and Junior College Libraries Section of NCLA have communicated by e-
mail and conference calls. Activities the committee is focusing on include: Increasing the Section’s 
membership by at least 5 percent using e-mail and conferences to recruit and working as co-sponsors 
with the College and University Section for the 2012 conference held at Davidson Community College.  
Committee members Angela Davis and Deanna Lewis assisted with conference preparations by creating 
the program, securing the hotel, and scheduling the session attendants.  

CJCLS will meet in March at the NC CCLRA Conference, which will be held at Cape Fear Community 
College in Wilmington.  

Vice-chair Jason Setzer resigned in October.  New officers will be elected at the NCLA Conference in the 
fall of 2013.  

Respectfully submitted on 2/12/13 by: 

Penny Sermons 
Chair, Community and Junior College Libraries Section 
Director, LRC/DL 
Beaufort County Community College 
 


